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Dear Parents & Carers,                  Friday 15th December 2023 

 

Advent 

This week we were treated to a wonderful Nativity play performed by EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2. ‘A Miracle in 

Town’ led us beautifully through the events leading up to Jesus’ birth. Thank you to the children and staff who 

worked so hard to make this happen.  

Also, a huge thank you to anyone who donated to the retiring collection; a very impressive £298.92 was raised 

for the St Nicholas World Development Group. Thank you. 

 
Key Stage 2 Advent Prayer Services  

As previously advertised, this week our KS2 pupils will be leading two prayer services: 

• On Tuesday 19/12 at 2.30pm Years 3 & 4 will lead a service based around the experience of the 

group of shepherds who were chosen as the first people to see Baby Jesus after His birth 

• On Thursday 21/12 at 2.30pm Years 5 & 6 will lead a service based around the very important role 

that John the Baptist had in ‘preparing a way’ for the Lord.  

Both services will contain prayers, scripture reading and songs and will be an excellent way of preparing 

ourselves spiritually for Christmas.  

Parents & Grandparents of KS2 pupils are most welcome to attend.  

 
Wednesday Word 

Please follow the link below to enjoy this week’s Gospel as a family: 

Click here for the WEDNESDAY WORD  

 
Reverse Advent Calendar - YEARS 5 & 6 - IT’S YOUR TURN 

Thank you to Years 2, 3 and 4 for the donations of tins and packets this week. Now we move on to Years 5 & 6:  

Week  Year group/s responsible for 

donating  

Items needed  

PLEASE DON’T SEND ANYTHING PERISHABLE! 

W/c 18th December 

2023 

Years 5 & 6 Treats (mince pies, Christmas pudding, chocolates, 

wine, new toys) 

 

Rudolph Run 

All classes have now completed their Rudolph Run for Birmingham Hospice, there are many excellent photos on 

our Twitter feed. We are achingly close to achieving our target of £500 (we were at £448 at the time of 

writing this). If you can give anything, please visit https://www.justgiving.com/page/stnicholasrudolphrun2023  

Thank you. 

 
Are you following us on Twitter (or ‘X’ as it is now called)? 

If you are not following us then you are missing out on some wonderful photos, updates and messages. Please 

request to follow us, our handle is @StNicholasCP . As part of our safeguarding procedures, we vet all follower 

requests. If your handle doesn’t clearly identify who you are, we are likely not to accept your request. If this is 

the case, please ping an email to enquiry@ explaining what your handle is and who you are, then we can approve 

you.  

 

 

 
PFA Christmas Disco  

mailto:enquiry@stnicholassutton.org.uk
http://www.stnicholassutton.org.uk/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/wisdom?pid=MTA101634&v=108.1
https://www.justgiving.com/page/stnicholasrudolphrun2023


A reminder that this event is happening on Wednesday 20th December from 3.30pm to 5pm. Wednesday is 

‘Christmas Jumper Day’ for the whole school (regardless of disco attendance) and there is no charge for this. 

Uniforms should be worn but with a Christmas jumper rather than a school jumper or cardigan. Tickets for this 

event should be purchased directly from the PFA. Please pick up your child/children promptly at 5pm. 

 
EYFS & Year 6 Height & Weight Checks 

The school nurse will be running the height and weight checks for Reception class and Year 6 on Wednesday 

24th January, a form has been sent to you via Parentmail. Please only call the school office if you are opting out 

meaning you do not want your child to participate in the measurement programme. 

 
This week’s attendance 

Let’s find out which class/es had the best attendance this week.  

Year group % attendance for w/c 11.12.23 

Reception 89.17%                    BELOW 90%  

Year 1 95.83% 

Year 2 97.5% 

Year 3 95.83% 

Year 4 99.17% 

Year 5 91.67% 

Year 6 89.17%               BELOW 90%     

Congratulations to Year 4 - this week’s winners. You can negotiate your festive reward with Miss Godfrey!  

 
Lighthouse Preschool  

Places are still available for pre school children. If you are interested, please contact Carole Baird  on 

07590411118. 

 
Maths challenge  

Thank You to everybody who has been taking part in the challenge - it’s great to see maths being enjoyed by 

the whole family! If you would like to take part, please email Miss Smith at 

mathschallenge@stnicholassutton.org.uk and earn two merit marks!  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Word of the month 

mailto:mathschallenge@stnicholassutton.org.uk


As we approach a new year, we would like to hear your suggestions for our word of the month as we want 

children’s vocabulary to be as meaningful as possible. If you would like to make a suggestion, please click on the 

following link. Thank you. 

Word of the month suggestions 2024  

Young Voices 

A reminder that the next choir session will be after Christmas on Wednesday 10th January. 

If your child is part of the Young Voices choir, please use this link to access the music room. Here, you will find 

backing tracks, lyric videos and the song sheets. 

Young Voices music room  

 
Amazon wish list 

‘A book is a gift you can open again and again’ - Garrison Keillor 

Many thanks to everybody who has contributed to our growing classroom library at St Nicholas - it is greatly 

appreciated. If you would like to purchase a book for school for your child and their friends to enjoy, the wish 

lists below have been updated. Thank you. 

Reception 

Year 1  

Year 2 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5     

Year 6  

 
Phonics home links 

Group Reading Writing Words to read 

Mrs Bowen’s lilac group y w z x    y w z x     y w z x  

Reading words 

Spelling words     

Mrs Connor’s lilac group v y w z x    v y w z x v y w z x  

Reading words 

Spelling words        

Miss Beamond’s purple group igh ow oo (zoo)  igh ow oo (zoo) Fred talk 

Red words 

Tab the cat    

Miss Guest’s pink group ow oo (zoo) oo 

(look)   

ow oo (zoo) oo 

(look)  

Fred talk 

Red words  

Sanjay stays in 

bed  

Mrs Trappett’s and Mrs Vale’s orange 

group 

ear ure tion  ear ure tion  Fred talk  

Red words  

Come on, Margo! 

My sort of horse   

Mrs Maguire’s yellow group oa ew oi  oa ew oi  Fred talk   

Red words 

Robin Hood   

Mrs Shephard’s blue group oa ew  oa ew  Fred talk  

Red words  

Our house  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeUqXfYeHM6bquxz7Xv-T3YnKYzj_j_IPnFLfc3IbdMiiPYPg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://yvmusicroom.com/parentRegisterReferral?code=MjI3LzE2OTk0NTIxNzc%3D
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/eENUg0p?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/eENUg0p?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/eENUg0p?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/eENUg0p?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/b6NjzAb?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/6cfk9HO?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/0q39pDd?ref_=wl_share
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EcqPkYsG/K6MuEVWe
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ft74zTxK/Ycf5domb
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/S7HHgm9U/AcQWikn9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PfMs90vG/hkn9eO5e
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RMCDv1L1/KbW7dIxh
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yi8Q60eu/cHoYuCqj
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/9Z1USvlJ/LzLlttzi
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7wid28I7/mUO413rl
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zZCQmT2X/kbDRpiDX
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/diDAODVW/e6A8hCLU
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yIw83YCj/8YdkseY0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Vu1sWV80/cyBSkdnN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yFTq0nGF/M5hlsIeW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/V79DDCdr/crWRGxgs
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/FYfEZj4F/0qknhPou
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EcqPkYsG/K6MuEVWe
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ft74zTxK/Ycf5domb
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/S7HHgm9U/AcQWikn9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PfMs90vG/hkn9eO5e
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/qdeEh3xT/mN3P5E0j
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RMCDv1L1/KbW7dIxh
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yi8Q60eu/cHoYuCqj
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/9Z1USvlJ/LzLlttzi
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7wid28I7/mUO413rl
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/1FW9rR9G/CD1aKJsV
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zZCQmT2X/kbDRpiDX
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/diDAODVW/e6A8hCLU
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yIw83YCj/8YdkseY0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Vu1sWV80/cyBSkdnN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yFTq0nGF/M5hlsIeW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/V79DDCdr/crWRGxgs
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/GmPJdaBY/TNznI5wq
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5gDdqmWM/A4UWLj4b
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/afa6HOXE/C4rMecaa
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/erwNcjce/qKN1ZZko
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cO1yYHQt/JRNgPmdo
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hyQQthNR/qmdycLlt
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zR93Z6Gt/sfeRhZk9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/tTn301g3/HOH1O7S4
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/sEFHC0t3/5h2vQfJm
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5gDdqmWM/A4UWLj4b
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/afa6HOXE/C4rMecaa
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/8CGit2hS/loVdsq1G
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/8CGit2hS/loVdsq1G
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cO1yYHQt/JRNgPmdo
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hyQQthNR/qmdycLlt
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zrAgyeSo/rdcPXh5M
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zrAgyeSo/rdcPXh5M
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/uqo8j44Z/MURekp7r
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/vrhWLccI/B0Rfd32k
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/elomqVgR/z6XSGLEG
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/elomqVgR/z6XSGLEG
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/coqrzjZk/xo755hdj
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Pfm4jHDA/KZ64DCGS
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/QdDuLW3P/0cDImie7
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/r0ujyl85/jcyYMdsw
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/QhYcC7P8/Z1P0jq0a
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/9an5xqu2/TJ2aJHWz
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/DxlIaZgw/aFqYRhL1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/vShQvsiD/p1XnuGjq
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/QqWVhD2S/fRnbLISk
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Ueegn4lP/n5wDLRng
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/JZTqUUqQ/1NZ1QmxZ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yMP17kHO/g7gKjjIT
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/HdWIwhxv/b7mEzodG
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Aqj9oZdP/BoKd9a0F
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/BowwUWBd/6QMi6KUg
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/g4cjoHzY/PCbWUSA6
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/DxlIaZgw/aFqYRhL1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/qjX1oqV4/rzH1hQTC
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a1NoN7jU/2wf7mmfy
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/JZTqUUqQ/1NZ1QmxZ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yMP17kHO/g7gKjjIT
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Aqj9oZdP/BoKd9a0F
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/BowwUWBd/6QMi6KUg
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/DxlIaZgw/aFqYRhL1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/GG3G7wD1/GL20QN7v
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/pHmbdcVy/GvsnCCub


 

Staff book recommendations 

                                      A special recommendation for Advent from Mrs Noble-Barton, 

suitable for EYFS and KS1. 

The Nativity by May Eliot 

 

The greatest story ever told is born again in this beautiful new retelling of the nativity. 

The traditional feel and charming illustrations make it the perfect introduction to the 

Christmas story for little ones just discovering it for the first time. 

Click to purchase  

 

 

For KS1, Mrs Shephard recommends… Owl Babies by Martin Waddell  

 "I want my mommy!" Three baby owls awake one night to find their mother gone, and 

they can't help but wonder where she is. What is she doing? When will she be back? 

What scary things move all around them? Stunning illustrations from striking 

perspectives capture the anxious little owls as they worry. Not surprisingly, joyous 

flapping and dancing and bouncing greet the mother's return, lending a celebratory tone 

to the ending of his comforting tale. Never has the plight of young ones who miss their 

mother been so simply told or so beautifully rendered. Click to purchase  

 

For KS2, Mrs Rayment recommends… I am David by Anne Holm 

`You must get away tonight,’ the man had told him. 

David escapes from the concentration camp where he has spent his entire life and 

flees across Europe. He is utterly alone – who can he trust? What will await him? And 

all the while, how can he be sure that they won’t catch up with him… 

This is the remarkable story of David’s introduction to the world: sea, mountains and 

flowers, the colours of Italy, the taste of fruit, people laughing and smiling, all are 

new to David. David learns that his polite manner, his haunted eyes and his thin 

features are strange to other people. He must learn to fend for himself in this 

strange new world. 

Click to purchase  

 
Dates for the diary  

19/12/23                                    Years 3 & 4 Advent Prayer Service - parents invited - 2.30pm 

20/12/23                                                      Christmas Jumper Day for the whole school - no charge 

21/12/23                                    Years 5 & 6 Advent Prayer Service - parents invited - 2.30pm 

22/12/23                                                     End of Autumn Term - last day in school for pupils  

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS  W.B 25/12/23 & 1/1/24 

8/1/24                                                        Start of Spring Term - pupils back in school  

23/2/24                       Young Voices concert 

15/4/24                                                       INSET Day - school closed to children  

4/7/24                                                         INSET Day - school closed to children  

PFA events  

20/12/23                                                    Christmas Disco from 3.30pm-5pm   

5/7/24                                                       Summer Festival from 4pm-6pm 

 

God bless,  

Mr Porter                                       Mrs Noble-Barton                       Miss Smith  

Executive Principal                         Head of School                           Assistant Head  

 

 

 

St. John Paul II Multi Academy 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Nativity-May-Eliot/dp/0552567620/ref=sr_1_5?crid=1UPGHHR9YNHOF&keywords=mary+nativity&qid=1698852339&s=books&sprefix=mary+nativity%2Cstripbooks%2C83&sr=1-5
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Owl-Babies-Martin-Waddell/dp/0763617105
https://www.amazon.co.uk/I-am-David-World-Mammoth/dp/0749701366
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